
Crocker/Riverside (C/R) PTO Board Meeting

March 7, 2023


Link to Join Zoom Meeting:

 

Meeting ID: 840 6535 0576

Passcode: 202223

6:03 p.m. i. Welcome and Introductions – 


ii. Minutes- Victoria motion to approve.  Lori second.

Kim

6:10 p.m. iii. Updates/Comments-


• Mr. T. here to introduce self.  Starting on Monday 3/13!


Already being updated with ongoing projects. 


• Kate Wheatley- 6th Grade project.  Joint w/ Green 
Schoolyard and the 6th grade class.  Lead Garden 
Docent.   Reaching out to Michelle (lead of _____?) 
looking at beautifying the bark area.  Working with 6th 
graders to create centerpiece area.  


• Requesting $ 1,000   for plants, irrigations, soil, mulch, 
etc.


• Suggestion by Annie to tie in for art/cultural grant from 
Sac Office of Arts and Culture.


• Kate will reach out to Annie to work on grant. 


• Kim made motion to approve a placeholder of $1,000 
for 6th grade budget project.  Victoria 2nd 


Mr. T


Kate


Kim (for 
Jessie)

IV.  4th R


• Lost and Found moved into the auditorium for fire safety.

Amy

V.         Members at Large: 


• No report

Lori, Jarret

6:35 p.m. V. Officer Reports 



a. President’s Report


• Upcoming Events:  


Pancake Breakfast- 3/16


Jog-a-thon- 3/31


Spring Auction- 5/13


Sports Day- 6/2


• Bricks:  Anna sent confirmation to 2nd orders.  Anna will do 
another Konstella post for orders.


• Special Project:  pending with district on solar reflective paint 
coating


• Sex Education:  5th and 6th grade rounds are completed.  
Open to bringing to 4th grade if an interest


• 3rd graders going to Sofia – to see Wright Brothers play w/ L. 
Floyd students.  Thank you to PTO for funding and Mrs. N. for 
coordinating


• There was a meeting with 4th and 5th parents and teachers 
for info on potential split classes.  Kim drafted a letter and 
Posted on Konstella for others to use.  Sent on to Board.  No 
response yet. 


• Anna M. drafted a petition to work on Open Enrollment 
issues for the entire school district. 


• Mr. T. will look into also the issue with district. 


• PTO closet will need to move to Dungeon to make room for 

Kim

a. Vice President’s Report
 Serenity 

b. Treasurer’s Report


• Motion to approve an extra $37 over the $300 
approved last month for basketball team jerseys.


• Revenues and expenditures are on track, still pending 
our 2 big fundraisers – Jog-a-Thon and Spring Social


• We now have a $5k bank card to use for PTO purchases 
so that parents do not have to shoulder big expenses.

Brian

c. Controller’s Report


• Brian shared the deposit tracer. 


• Spring Social ticket sales are increasing.

Laura



d. Secretary’s Report


• Pole Wraps are up!  Thank you to Sara Durston, 
Principal Zarate, and Mr. Rogers.  Sara contacted the 
company and took measurements.  Mr. Zarate also took 
measurements.  Mr. Rogers put up all the wraps for us!  


• Discussions are happening with 6th grade to remove the 
wraps before long vacations in order to extend the life.  


• Paperwork heading to Brian for reimbursement.  Total 
was $3,108.54.

Danielle

7:15 p.m. VI. Board Member Reports

• Fundraising Oversight


•  Crocker Dines out at Dos Coyotes  (too far from Land Park) and 
Panda Express (night of a big storm) were not as successful as 
others.


• Will coordinate a fundraiser with Threadeco in Old Town Sac.  A 
women’s clothing store and a percentage of proceeds will go to 

Brianna & Liz

• Room Parents


• Teacher Appreciation week for 5/8 - 5/12

Christina

• Parliamentarian – 


• Nothing to add but BIG KUDOS to her for presenting to 
the school last month for Black History Month, focus 
was on Black inventors

Nas

                Enrichment


•  Art and music will happen at pancake breakfast.  There 
will be an African Drumming Workshop in the 
auditorium with a CLARA instructor, as well as a mural 
project and other crafts


• Schoolwide art display waiting for a sunny day to hang 
on the fence.  May end up hanging in the auditorium if 
Mother Nature does not allow. 


• Music instruction is in its second, 10-week session.  1st 
grade opted out of music instruction.  Ms. Foree is going 
to train and do in-house music instruction for kinders.


• We need to think about how to fund a music program 
for next year as we don’t have the same grant 
opportunity.


• CLARA welcomes feedback from staff, and Annie will 

Annie


• Communications


• Will work with Mr. T to update the website.  Mr. T wants to 
revisit the website over the summer and perhaps include 
information about the teachers.

Victoria



• Auditor – no report


• Still in need – come join ☺

Vacant 

7:30 p.m. VII. Adjourn Meeting at 7:10


VIII. Next Meeting:  April 11th

Kim


